## TOWN OF STANFORD RECREATION COMMISSION

## MEETING OF 3-9-16

PRESENT: Richard Bell, Acting Chair, Kelly Nielsen, Rec Director, Michael Denatale and Antonio Ingenito.

ALSO PRESENT: Mark D'Agostino, Town Board Liaison

Sarah Denatale and Gabe Lawson

MINUTES OF 2-10-2-16 were accepted with correction of two typos. Motion to accept was made by Mr. Denatale and seconded by Antonio Ingenito. All in favor: Unanimous.

Discussion of the repairs of the rec truck took place. Estimated cost of repairs is \$8500 of which the Town Board will pass a resolution to pay half and Mr. D'Agostino will prepare a resolution for the Rec Commission to take money from the staining of rec park for half. Amount of resolution for the Town Board and Rec Commission will be \$4,250 each. This will come out of account #A00-06-7140-40 line 13.

Mr. Bell made the motion to amend the resolution from \$3,250 to \$4,250 as the cost of repairs was more than anticipated. Seconded by Mr. Denatale. All in favor: Unanimous.

EASTER EGG HUNT: Boy Scout Troop #45 will run the hunt. Will start at 11:00 a.m. and end at 11:45 a.m.

BASEBALL UPDATE: Mr. Denatale stated there were no new changes. Number of kids enrolled is about 130. Will start on April 16<sup>th</sup> and close on June 11<sup>th</sup>. Ms. Nielsen will call for port-a-potties.

Mr. Denatale asked if clay was put in the budget and Ms. Nielsen stated it has been included.